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Dear Stacey,





RE: PA16/03456 – Spear Point, Portloe TR2 5RB


The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and notes that the proposal is not in conformity with the Plan.





The Group have considered the list of amendments shown under Addendum March 2016 to the Design and Access Statement and would comment as follows:





Item 3. We would ask the planning officer to check that the reduction in size of the enclosure for the Air Source Heat Pump does not compromise the use of a domestic acoustic enclosure as stated in Condition 3 of the Decision Notice for PA15/09924 (to protect amenity of local residents)





Items 5 and 6. It is not felt that adequate information has been provided to make a decision on these changes.





Items 7 and 8. We do not consider the changes appropriate on a highly visible building in the Portloe Conservation Area. (Policy CV3)








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group








Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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